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1615 Old Louisburg Rd Raleigh, NC 27604 

Phone: 919-400-5570 
 

 “Spring into Trains Show”  
 

 
 “God’s Eye View”  courtesy of William A. Allen III 

 

The 3rd “Spring into Trains Show” was wonderfully successful.  Thanks to all the members who 

turned out to support the Club: packing and tearing down; manning the layouts, the ticket booth, 

the Club table; and all the other odds and ends required to produce a successful outcome.   

 

Special thanks to the outside organizations that participated in the show.  Once again, the North 

Raleigh MRC displayed their N-scale layout.  The layout is always a delight to the public.  

Additionally, Train Collectors Association (TCA) supported the show, purchasing 24 vendor 

tables and holding their business meeting in the Kerr Scott building on Sunday morning.  

 

Please visit the Club website to view a collection of photographs contributed by members.  The 

shots document the accumulation of materials at the Clubhouse, the loading of necessities for 

transport, setting up the various travelling layouts (O-scale, N-scale, and Lego) stocking the Club 

Table, and numerous shots during the show itself and the members who made it a success.   
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Lieutenant Governor Mark Robinson Attended 
 

 
Lt. Governor Mark Robinson, Club President Clif Kelly, and Grand Poobah George Lasley 

 

The Club was gratified to welcome a surprise visit to the “Spring into Trains” show by our State 

Lieutenant Governor, Mark Robinson on Sunday.  We learned that he is an avid N-scale model 

railroader and enthusiast with his own home layouts.  He toured many exhibits, speaking at 

length with vendors and show participants alike.  We certainly appreciate the time he took from 

his busy schedule to visit with us.  Thank you Lieutenant Governor Robinson.    

 
April 17th Open House 

 

The Open House was well attended by Club members and interested visitors.  Over twenty 

people (many with youngsters in tow) signed the guest book, and three expressed interest in Club 

membership.  It was a pleasure for all to see the Club so active and filled with enthusiastic 

people watching all seven layouts in operation after the long pandemic. 

 
Under the Crown Sheet by Clif Kelly May 20th, 2021 

 

I hope this newsletter finds you safe and well. 

 

The Neuse River Valley Model Railroad Club will close out another Fiscal Year on May 31st.  

What a year it has been!!  I wish to acknowledge the extraordinary effort, dedication and 

leadership exhibited by the Board of Governors and Club Members during this trying time of the 

Covid-19 virus.  Due to the extent and seriousness of the virus in the spring of 2020, the Board 

of Governors took the unprecedented action of extending the slate of Officers for one additional 

year commencing on June 1st, 2020. 
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Our normal routine was severely restricted, and the Club was closed for a period of time in the 

spring.  Ted Kunstling receives a special recognition for his untiring efforts in bringing Zoom 

technology to the Club so that members could attend Board and Membership Meetings offsite.  

In person meetings became a reality again during the summer, with attendance initially limited to 

ten persons and observing strict masking and social distancing protocols.  The number of 

members attending in person has gradually increased since then. 

 

George Lasley, Show Grand Poobah, is recognized for his extraordinary vision and perseverance 

during a time of great public fear to organize, plan, and execute the Fall Show in November.  

The Show was well received.  Ticket sales were supplemented by brisk Club table sales, 

generating a modest profit.  The “Spring into Trains Show” was also well received and generated 

a more favorable bottom line.  Thanks again to everyone who participated for their help to make 

both shows a big success.  

 

Bernie Dawson has been recently designated as the Club Webmaster, replacing John Ragan who 

has assisted with the transition. The efforts and long work hours contributed by John Ragan, 

Tom Garren and Bernie Dawson, working with the WRAL Design Team, have produced a 

revamped model railroading website second to none in the Southeast.  The work of maintaining 

and improving the Website continues with Bernie Dawson and Tom Garren.  Their efforts are 

greatly appreciated.  You can judge the quality of the website for yourself by visiting… 

 

http://www.nrvclub.net. 

  

Club membership has not languished during Covid-19, but has continued to grow due to 

spreading interest through social media, the Club website and general word of mouth.  Thanks to 

Richard Calfee, Membership Chair, and former chair Mike Keelean for pursuing leads, following 

up on applications, and introducing prospects to the membership.  Keep up the good work. 

 

Another 2020 achievement was a revitalization of the Club Library.  Tom Garren, George Lasley 

and Wayne Aiken have catalogued 1,453 books and >7,500 magazines that are available to Club 

members.  Reference materials can be Club perused or used to conduct individual research at the 

Clubhouse.  Senior members in good standing can also check out books for more leisurely 

reading at home.  Please take time to check out the Library the next time you are at the 

Clubhouse. 

 

The Board of Governors successfully negotiated a four-year extension of the lease on our current 

location with Mr. Tom Fisher, our landlord.  This extension of our previous three-year lease will 

assure that the Club has a stable location and manageable rental costs through December 31, 

2024. We consider ourselves fortunate to have this property for our Clubhouse use through the 

foreseeable future and extend our appreciation to Mr. Fisher for his generosity. 

 

Thanks to Joe Johnston, who faithfully published the Club newsletter for many years.  Ken 

Howard now serves as the “Whistle Post” editor.  He receives content, organizes materials, 

assembles, edits and manages publication with assistance from a select group of Senior members 

who help proofread drafts, offer comments, post to the Website and distribute the newsletter 

http://www.nrvclub.net/
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electronically the weekend before the Membership Meeting.  Deadline for contributions is 

Wednesday, the week preceding the Membership Meeting.  Great job Ken.   

 

The growing need to maintain social media content has resulted in designation of a new Social 

Media Chair.  Thanks to John Ragan who maintained this program for years.  The new chair 

position more formalizes the content management.  Thanks to Ted Kunstling for stepping up to 

meet this challenge. 

 

George Lasley and Jerry Davis have been designated “sole surviving” active charter members. 

Because of his constant presence at Club activities, George has been deemed the Club 

“Historian.”   His memory far surpasses the longevity of our most long-lived Club members. 

Thank you George, for formally accepting this vital Club role.   

 

Lastly, I wish to thank Denise Doyle, owner and operator of Barry’s Café, who has graciously 

provided a private room in her restaurant for our weekly breakfast meetings.  She has been 

faithful to us since the first week in July, and we certainly appreciate and commend her on 

managing to keep a great restaurant open through this difficult time, while mindful of all social 

distancing and hygienic protocols throughout Covid-19. 

 

The May Membership Meeting is scheduled for this coming Thursday, May 20th at the 

Clubhouse.  Start time is 7:00 pm.  Protocols will continue for wearing face masks and practicing 

social distancing.  Hand sanitizer will continue to be available. 

 

As an alternative Ted Kunstling has once again generously provided the link below to allow the 

Membership the option to attend remotely by Zoom.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89899245445 

All that is needed is a lap-top, note-pad or cell phone that receives your email.  Dial in will begin 

at 6:45 pm and Ted will log you in.  To ensure some degree of order and minimize background 

disturbances each participant is asked to mute his microphone using the button found in the 

lower left portion of the screen.  Please contact Ted at 919/787-5282 if you have any questions.  

Tom Magnani will serve as an alternate Zoom Master should Ted not be available.  Tom’s 

number is 914/815-2708.  This production will be coordinated from the Clubhouse and will 

provide an exciting off campus experience to join in the meeting.   

 

The meeting will be highlighted by the monthly Treasury Report given by Mike Keelean.  

George Lasley will present the final report on the “Spring into Trains Show.”  In addition, a 

report will be given on attendance at our Open House conducted on April 17th, the first in more 

than eighteen months. 

 

Senior members in good standing will have the opportunity to cast their votes for the general 

election of Club Officers and one At Large Member at the meeting.  Ballots were mailed earlier 

this month and will be counted at the meeting.  Votes already submitted by mail can be recalled 

at the option of the member, if so desired.  The Board of Governors including At Large Members 

will take office effective June 1st, 2021 for Fiscal Year 2022. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89899245445
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In closing, I’m happy to report the financial strength of the Club, membership that continues to 

grow and a long-term favorable lease for our Clubhouse property bode well for a bright future 

for Fiscal Year 2022 and beyond.  Every member should be proud of the contributions they have 

made and look forward to continued success of the Club.   

 

Best regards for now and everyone stay healthy, safe and well.  See you this Thursday. 

 

Program for May 20th Membership Meeting 
 

George Lasley and Tom Garren will return this month with new slides and their historic insights 

on various North Carolina railroads from the 1980s.  The presentation will begin immediately 

following the May Membership Meeting and will be available to those participating by Zoom. 

 

Items of Special Interest 
 

 

NEW Historic Spencer Shops Train Show 

Saturday, May 22 from 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
Sunday, May 23 from 10 a.m. - 3 p.m. 

 

The Historic Spencer Shops Train Show features vendors with railroad memorabilia of all types: Model train dealers, 
model train layouts, collectors, and more. The show takes place in the 1905 Back Shop, a historic railroad location 

perfect for a railroading event! 
 

Additional COVID-friendly activities to celebrate railroading will include photo opportunities, train rides around our 60-
acre historic site, and more fun for all ages. 

 

Members of the N.C. Transportation Museum enjoy this daytime event, including museum admission and train rides, 
for free. Saturday, May 22, is also Membership Appreciation Day with special members-only tours and other perks. If 

you’re not already a member, it’s a great day to sign up and enjoy a day at the museum for free! 
 

And don’t forget your 3 W’s! 
Wear. Wait. Wash: Wear a cloth face covering. Wait at least six feet away from others. Wash your hands or use hand 

sanitizer frequently. Hand sanitizer is available throughout the museum site. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

For those of you who appreciate really neat 

models, Fred Krauss passed along this photo of 

a Seaboard “round roof” boxcar model in O-

scale. The model was created by Richard Scott, 

who modified a Lionel SAL boxcar - 

converting it to 2-rail with new wheelsets and 

couplers.  Additionally, he added uncoupling 

levers and brake hoses and replaced the clunky, 

cast-on brackets that supported its roof-walk 

ends.   
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Neat Links 
(use Ctrl+click to open the links) 

 

Scott Hall provided the following links:  

 

1) From Ron's Trains and Things: "Stop Cleaning Your Track on Your Model Railroad"  

 https://youtu.be/lBYxjcTWCB0 

 

 Editor’s note:  This video runs about 20 minutes, with extensive comments on cleaning 

 methods we know and love/hate.  The proposed track cleaning program is supposedly 

 long-lasting and effective, but there is a caveat that the method shouldn’t be used if 

 you’re running engines with traction tires.   

 

2) From a CSX engineer who operates in Pennsylvania and also loves modeling. From DJ's 

Trains: "Turn Your Model Railroad from Good to GREAT (Track Tips)" 

 https://youtu.be/U3r6Fw3xBxg   

 

Editor’s note:  This video runs about 14 minutes, with some neat suggestions about 

 ballasting and painting track and accessories. 

 

Fred Krauss provided links to modeling information from Sipping and Switching Society: 

 

1) Modular train layout videos, including some cab rides. 

https://video.search.yahoo.com/search/video?fr=tightropetb&p=sipping+and+switching+

society# 

 

Editor’s note:  This link takes you to Sipping and Switching Society’s main page.  You 

 will find literally dozens of videos with a wide variety of content to peruse. 

 

2) The S&SS also has some module construction details on the web: 

https://sandsofnc-module-building.blogspot.com/ 

 
Editor’s note:  This blog post illustrates step-by-step construction of S&SS modules. 

 

Members’ Home Layouts 
 

We’re featuring two member layouts in this month’s edition.  Thanks to Fred Krauss and Jerry 

Davis for contributing.  Don’t miss the video links to Jerry’s layout. 

 

Fred Krauss Layout: 

 

Fred’s O-scale and HO-scale layouts are in a cottage in Michigan.  The cottage has been in the 

family for 104 years!  Fred actually excavated the basement about 20 years ago (that’s real 

dedication!) and started with an O-scale layout around the basement walls.  

https://youtu.be/lBYxjcTWCB0
https://youtu.be/U3r6Fw3xBxg
https://video.search.yahoo.com/search/video?fr=tightropetb&p=sipping+and+switching+society
https://video.search.yahoo.com/search/video?fr=tightropetb&p=sipping+and+switching+society
https://sandsofnc-module-building.blogspot.com/
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Near the center of the 

photo you see some 

bridges and a 

river.  That was a 

short four- foot 

module Fred built for 

the NRV's warehouse 

layout and was on the 

layout in the 

warehouse on the 

lower level for several 

years.  A nice re-

incarnation! 

 

 

Fred also has an HO 

layout in the middle of 

the basement, comprised 

mainly of modules the 

NRV Club discarded 

when it moved out of the 

Glenwood Avenue site. 

Fred reports a busy 

winter adding some new 

HO modules under the O 

scale layout- just the 

right height for his 

youngest grandson to 

operate trains! 

 

 

 

 

Jerry Davis Layout: 

 

Jerry’s basement is filled with a marvelous O-scale layout model based on the famous Tehachapi 

Loop in southern California.  Enjoy the pictures and be sure to visit the video links that follow: 
 

 

 
Tehachapi Loop 1 

 
Tehachapi Loop 2 
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Bakersfield Roundhouse 
 

 
Bealville Station 

 
Monolith Portland Cement 
 

 
Bomber Gas Station

 
 

Here are the links to five videos of Jerry’s Layout:  Click to open. 

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q--gMV7saTU     SP Extra 5472 at Walong 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H0CBDPLQOd0     Meet at Walong 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ndw0eSVMqIc     Layout Tour Part 1 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D1dI71h4mhU     Layout Tour Part 2 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jECYJoqcOiM      Layout Tour Part 3 

 

Minutes of the Membership Meeting of April 15th, 2021 
 

1. Call Meeting to Order, Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call – Clif Kelly and Tom Magnani 

(Secretary). 

The meeting was called to order by Clif Kelly at 7:00 pm. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q--gMV7saTU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H0CBDPLQOd0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ndw0eSVMqIc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D1dI71h4mhU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jECYJoqcOiM
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Those attending at the Clubhouse were: Wayne Aiken, Richard Calfee, Dan Egy, Tom 

Garren, Ken Howard, Mike Keelean, Clif Kelly, John Kuchnia, George Lasley, Richard 

Nyce, John Ragan, John Spach, Ken Wesp, and Bob Witwer. 

 

Randy Foulke attended at the Club house for his second meeting 

 

Those attending by Zoom were: Doug Alumbaugh, Jerry Davis, Scott Hall, Michael 

Irwin, Ted Kunstling, Tom Magnani, Peter Ring, and George Sawyer. 

 

2. Recognize Visitors and Applications for Prospective Members – Clif Kelly. 

This is Randy Foulke’s 2nd meeting having previously attended one of the Breakfast 

Meetings.  (Randy had been a member 20+ years ago.)  Mike Keelean’s motion to wave 

the rules and to admit Randy Foulke as a Senior Member was seconded by Tom Garren 

and approved unanimously. 

 

3. Treasurer’s Report – Mike Keelean. 

Mike Keelean gave the Treasurer’s report.   

The $400 that the Board allotted for the New yard on the HO layout has been expended. 

 

4. Report by Nominations Committee on Slate of Officers for Spring Elections – Clif Kelly 

Richard Calfee opened the nomination process and presented the Slate of Officers.   

President - Clif Kelly or John Spach 

Vice President - Wayne Aiken 

Secretary - Thomas Garren 

Treasurer - Michael Keelean 

At Large - Richard Calfee 

The ballots will be distributed to all Senior Members in good standing.  They are to be 

filled out but, NOT signed.  Once inserted into the return envelope and the return 

envelope sealed the voter is to sign his name across the flap of the envelope.  Everyone is 

urged to mail their ballots.   

 

The ballot envelopes will not be opened until the counting of the vote during the May 

Membership Meeting.  If a voter is able to attend the May 20th Membership Meeting, he 

or she may ask for their unopened ballot and vote in person. 

 

Tom Magnani is to prepare the ballots and distribute them to all Senior Members in good 

standing. 

 

5. Receive Any Nominations from the Floor and Close Nominations – Clif Kelly 

No nominations were made from the floor.  George Lasley’s motion to accept the 

Committee’s recommendations and to close the nominations was seconded by Mike 

Keelean and approved unanimously. 
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6. Update Report on “Spring into Trains Show” (30 April- 2 May) – George Lasley. 

George reported that the Food and the Drink Carts will be there.  After some discussion it 

was decided to go with Doug Alumbaugh’s enclosed trailer, rather than Mike Marsh’s 

open truck in case it is raining that weekend. 

 

He has a waiting list of 14 – 15 vendors. 

 

Access will be through the gate on Trinity Road.  (Trinity Rd. runs parallel to Hillsboro 

Street.) 

 

George will be at the Kerr Scott Building at 10 am Friday, April 30th and will need a few 

members for help beginning at 10 am.  Additional help will be needed once the vendors 

arrive at noon.  Plastic ‘grocery’ bags are needed for our table. 

 

Loading at the Clubhouse will also be at 10 am Friday, April 30th.  The show’s hours are 

9 am – 5 pm Saturday & Sunday.  Staffing by Club members and friends is needed: 

 Friday, April 30th 10 am – 5 pm+ 

 Saturday, May 1st 7 am – 6 pm+ 

 Sunday, May 2nd 8 am – 8 pm as needed for the vendors to pack. 

 

The credit card reader will only be for sales at our table and for tickets and will be kept at 

the ticket table.  Club table purchasers requiring a card transaction will be sent to the 

ticket table with a copy of the receipt.  Once the card transaction has taken place the 

receipt will be marked as paid and the purchaser will return to the Club table to get items.  

 

7. Report on Status of Club Open House for Saturday, April 17, 2021 – Clif Kelly 

The open house will be from 10 am – 4 pm.  We will be cleaning the Clubhouse tonight.  

Everyone is requested to wear their Club shirts, nameplates and hats. 

 

There will be no baked goods or cookies.  Only soft drinks with cups & ice.  8 oz cans are 

preferable. 

 

8. Interest in Spencer Train Show at NC Transportation Museum, 22-23 May – George Lasley 

George reported that the status of the Spencer Train Show appears to be in flux with the 

number of days seeming to vary from day-to-day.  If the Club decides to organize a trip, it 

will be done after our May show. 

 

9. Appeal for Membership Support During Club Visiting Hours – Clif Kelly and Tom Garren. 

Tom Garren has been providing sign-up sheets for March, April and May.  Coverage, by 

Senior Members with keys, to open and to lock up, is improving to cover the Club from 

10 am – 2 pm for Wednesdays, Saturdays, and Sundays. 
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Non-key holding members are always advised to call the Club at 919-400-5570 to 

confirm that a senior member will be there for them, so that they will not make a trip in 

vain. 

 

10. Appeal for Articles and Pictures of Interest for the Whistle Post – Clif Kelly and Ken 

Howard. 

Clif Kelly thanked Ken Howard for the changes he has made to the Whistle Post.  Ken 

thanked everyone for their articles, links and photos.  While he can’t directly use video’s 

he hands the links over to Tom Garren for posting on our website and to Ted Kunstling 

for our social media postings. 

Tom Garren and Tom Magnani were thanked for their editorial support; and Ted 

Kunstling for both his Facebook and Zoom support. 

Ted Kunstling will authorize photographs on our Facebook site once the member posts 

them. 

 

11. Call for New Business – Clif Kelly. 

Tom Garren reported that the funeral service for probationary member Bob Patterson will 

be this Saturday.  Bob had been in the process of rejoining the Club when he died.  His 

wife made a donation in his name. 

Clif Kelly noted that Kim Parker’s wife died recently and asked for us to keep Kim in our 

prayers 

John Ragan asked that we keep Mike Johns’ grandson, who has cancer, in our prayers. 

John Spach explained that the Club is now selling some of our high value donations on 

eBay.  The reason for ‘high value items’ is due to the labor involved in packing and 

shipping.  While the buyer pays the shipping costs, eBay processes all of the financial 

items, pays state taxes and collects a fee.  In effect, it costs us about 10% for every sale.  

To date, he has been able to sell 8 items. 

George Lasley reported that the Tichy Train Group is having a sale, through the weekend, 

to cover the cost of a new roof on their manufacturing facility.  Tom Magnani will email 

their notice to the Club. 

 

12. Adjournment – Clif Kelly. 

George Sawyer’s motion to adjourn at 8:05 PM was seconded by George Lasley and 

passed unanimously. 

 

 There was no Program following the Membership Meeting.  This time will be used to 

 clean up the Clubhouse for the Open House planned for Saturday, April 17th. 

 

Minutes of the Board of Governors' Meeting of May 3rd, 2021 
 

1. Call Meeting to Order and Roll Call – Tom Garren (On-site Sec) and Tom Magnani (Zoom 

Sec). 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Clif Kelly. 

https://www.nrvclub.net/
https://www.nrvclub.net/
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Those attending in person were Wayne Aiken*, Richard Calfee*, Dan Egy, Tom 

Garren*, Ken Howard, Michael Johns, Mike Keelean*, Clif Kelly, George Lasley, Mike 

Marsh, John Spach*, Steve Wills, and Bob Witmer.  

 

Those attending by Zoom were: Ted Kunstling and Tom Magnani*. 

* = Board Member 

 

2. Recognition of New Members and Visitors – Mike Keelean and Richard Calfee. 

There were no visitors tonight. 

 

3. Treasurer’s Report – Mike Keelean. 

Mike presented the Treasurer’s report with preliminary numbers from the weekend’s 

show.  We made some money for the Club.  John Spach reported that all of the high value 

items that had been placed on eBay were sold. 

 

4. Preliminary Report on Recent “Spring into Trains Show,” 30 April - 2 May 2021 – George 

Lasley. 

George thanked everyone who came to help.  We had enough of a turnout that all of our 

members and supporters in attendance had a chance to visit the vendors and the various 

layouts. 

The dealers seemed pleased.  There were 2 vendors who did not show up.  Both forfeited 

their table payments as they had not contacted George in advance. 

Our Club Table seemed busy, with very few books remaining. 

Total paid attendance was 860; 573 on Saturday and 283 on Sunday.  Reattenders, using 

tickets purchased on Saturday for attendance on Sunday, were not tracked.  Additionally, 

an estimated 300-400 children, all non-paying, attended. 

Everything was over by Sunday at 8:10 pm. 

 

5. Report on Results of Spring Open House (April 17th) – Clif Kelly and Mike Johns. 

Clif thanked everyone who helped with the Open House.  Because of the COVID there 

were no snacks this year, only small sized drinks.  25 people signed the Guest book.  He 

estimates that we had about 40 visitors, including children.  Three people filled out 

Membership applications. 

 

There was a discussion about when Membership applications should be filled out and 

whether we should have an ‘Information’ Sheet for use when people express a possible 

Club interest.  George Lasley referenced the By-Laws, “ARTICLE II – MEMBERSHIP, 

2.  Applicants for membership must attend 2 meetings within a period of 60 days and 

submit a membership application.” 
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6. Interest in Spencer Train Show 23-24 May – George Lasley. 

George reported that there does not seem to be much enthusiasm among the membership 

for this event at the State museum in Spencer.  He is not sure whether it will be for one or 

two days.  At this time there is no Club event planned 

 

7. Referral to HO Committee on Possible Purchase of 130 ft. turntable from Show – Clif Kelly. 

There was a general discussion about the HO group’s need to present the Board with a 

plan describing location and pricing.  Steve Wills will develop a template for its location 

to ensure that it will fit at the inside end and will function as expected.  His template will 

become the basis for the presentation to the Board. 

8. Signup Sheets for May and June Work Hours at the Club – Tom Garren. 

Tom reported that the sheets for April seemed to have worked.  He has sheets at the 

Clubhouse for May and June. 

 

9. Call for Articles and Pictures of Interest for the Whistle Post – Clif Kelly and Ken Howard. 

Clif thanked Ken Howard for all his work on the Whistle Post as well as both Tom 

Garren and Tom Magnani for their editing support.  Ken reported that he is building an 

inventory of articles and home layout photographs.  Steve Wills will leave a USB stick at 

the Clubhouse with his photographs from the Open House and the Train Show for Ken. 

 

10. Call for New Business – Clif Kelly. 

There was a request for Tom Magnani to rearrange the roster and email address list into 

members and non-members. 

 

John Spach’s motion to award Ruth and Keith Bell, the sister and brother-in-law of Steve 

Wills, Honorary Life Membership for their extensive HO Donation was seconded by 

Mike Keelean and unanimously approved. 

 

John Spach described eBay’s requirement for a separate checking account to be used 

exclusively for the Club’s eBay, sales and returns, transactions.  His motion to create a 3rd 

checking account exclusively for eBay transactions was seconded by Mike Keelean and 

unanimously approved. 

 

11. Adjournment. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Tom Garren and seconded by Mike Keelean.  It passed 

unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:08 pm. 

 
 

Future Events 

 
Mark your calendars!  The dates are set for the 37th Train Show and Sale.  It will be held at the 

Jim Graham Building, North Carolina State Fairgrounds, 4285 Trinity Road, Raleigh, NC 27607 

on November 6-7, 2021. 



Whistle Post - VOLUME XXXIlI No. 5 Page 14 of 15 May, 2021 

Our next public event will be a Fall Open House as a lead-in to the November Train Show and 

Sale.  Stay tuned for details later in the summer. 

 

 

Notes from the Editor and Webmaster 
 

Please send recent photos of Club activities to Bernie Dawson, at nrvwebmaster@gmail.com, so 

he can continue adding new materials and updating our website. 
 

Thanks to all who are contributing items for the Whistle Post.  I am building files for use in 

future editions.  Your participation is appreciated, and your contributions will appear as space 

permits.  Please send articles, product reviews, photographs of your home layouts, and video 

links of interest to Ken Howard, Whistle Post Editor, at klhowardjr@aol.com no later than 

Tuesday, June 8th, one week prior to the Membership Meeting of June 17th.  
 

The Club is open to friends and guests most Wednesdays, Saturdays and Sundays from 10:00 am 

to 2:00 pm.  The Club has resumed most social activities with a limitation of ten persons per 

room.  Protocols call for social distancing, face masks and use of hand sanitizers.  If you do not 

have a key to the Clubhouse, please call 919-400-5570 to ensure that the Club is open.  For 

directions to the Clubhouse, check out our website at http://www.nrvclub.net. 

 
Check out our website at: http://www.nrvclub.net to see when the Club will be open and call 

919-400-5570 to be sure that the doors are open, if you don't have a key. 

 

Upcoming Meetings 
 

May Membership:  Thursday, May 20th, 7:00 pm at the Clubhouse.   Attendance via Zoom is 

optional.  June Membership Meeting will be on June 17th. 
 

Board of Governors:  Monday, June 7th, 7:00 pm at the Clubhouse.  Attendance via Zoom is 

optional. 

 

Breakfast:  Every Wednesday, 9:00 am at Barry’s Café, Cary, NC.   

mailto:nrvwebmaster@gmail.com
mailto:klhowardjr@aol.com
http://www.nrvclub.net/
http://www.nrvclub.net/
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BOARD OF GOVERNORS 

 

Clif Kelly   President  bkelly11@nc.rr.com  919-614-8891 

John Spach   Vice-President  jtspach@earthlink.net  937-215-2723 

Michael Keelean  Treasurer  keeleanmake@gmail.com 919-886-9238 

Tom Magnani   Secretary  tommag1@aol.com  914-815-2708 

Calfee (Richard Calfee) At Large  rhcalfee@yahoo.com   301-335-1054 

Tom Garren   At Large  tomgar@mindspring.com 919-805-0909 

Wayne Aiken   At Large  htomc42@hotmail.com 919-602-8529 

 

OTHER KEY POSITIONS 

 

George Lasley    Show Grand Poobah glasley@bellsouth.net   919-757-4503 

Calfee (Richard Calfee) Membership Chair rhcalfee@yahoo.com  301-335-1054 

Ted Kunstling Social Media Chair trkunstling@aol.com  919-787-5282 

Tom Garren Librarian   tomgar@mindspring.com  919-805-0909 

George Lasley Historian   glasley@bellsouth.net   919-757-4503 

Ken Howard Newsletter Editor klhowardjr@aol.com  919-851-3805 

 

WEB SITE www.nrvclub.net  

 

Bernie Dawson Webmaster  nrvwebmaster@gmail.com 919-275-2144 
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